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PRESS RELEASE

MAY 21, 2008


Mayor Scott Evans has directed his finance team to conduct an audit of employee benefits, after receiving evidence of past mismanagement discovered by Business Administrator, Dr. Carol Fredericks.  Preliminary audit results indicate widespread problems across all areas of city government, estimated to have cost taxpayers over $1,000,000 in unnecessary expenses in FY 2007.  Some of the types of problems include: 

· Deceased employee on benefit bill

· Terminated employees on benefits bills
· Double coverage of an employee’s benefit resulting in 2 payments
· Employees receiving “op-out” payment and still receiving full or partial benefits

· Part-time employees receiving full time benefits when hours worked are under allowed


Mayor Evans responds, “My team is pledged to uncover internal problems and fix them, thus saving taxpayers dollars today.  The days of making excuses are over, I believe in doing something to fix the problems.  It is unacceptable to know about a problem, and then to dismiss it. My administration is currently addressing all major audit findings, which will result in millions of dollars in savings to taxpayers, this year alone.  This is another example of problems inherited by my administration”


According to the City’s independent auditors, this condition is now worse than when last addressed.  The auditors determined that because of the lack of past management oversight, errors have been allowed to creep in, and multiply to an alarming degree.  This audit test looked at the month of December 2007, and there are 436 instances of errors.  Employees who are not entitled to benefits, should not receive them.  The average cost of  a benefits package ranges from $15,000 to over $21,000 per family plan. Evans states, “As Mayor my goal is to fix problems and save taxpayers money.”
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